
 
 
 
 

 

 
10 February 2021 
 
Deputy Mary Lou McDonald      Our Ref: HM/Communications  
marylou.mcdonald@oireachtas.ie 
 
PQ5372/21: To ask the Minister for Health the reason persons (details supplied) based in 
County Dublin cannot access screening services via their general practitioner practice; when 
these services will resume; if alternative screening services are available to persons in the 
interim; and if he will make a statement on the matter 
 
Details supplied: Navan Road Medical & Dental Primary Care Centre, Navan Road Dublin 7 D07 
K229 
 
Dear Deputy, 
 
I refer to the above Parliamentary Question. 

 
CervicalCheck is aware that some GP practices and community clinics may not be able to offer 
cervical screening appointments, or may be operating at reduced capacity,  in the short term due to 
the pressures of the third wave of COVID-19. 
 
CervicalCheck continues to support GP practices and community clinics making individual decisions 
about the level of screening that is safe for them to provide, as they adhere to Government 
guidelines and Public Health advice about the spread of COVID-19. 

 
CervicalCheck has spoken to Navan Road Medical & Dental Primary Care Centre and they have 
confirmed that they resumed offering appointments for cervical screening at the beginning of 
February, after a short pause in January due to third wave of COVID-19.  
 
We continue to ask women to keep in touch with their GP and to take the earliest appointment 
offered to them, even if it is four to six weeks away. We are also letting women know that they do 
not need to book for screening with their own GP, and can book with any sampletaker in their area. 
A list of registered sampletakers is available on our website here. 

 
We continue to ask that people do not attend their appointment if they are unwell or self -isolating 
because they have symptoms of COVID-19. People should not attend either if they are a confirmed 
close contact of someone who has tested positive for coronavirus.  
 
Cervical screening is for well people who do not have symptoms. Anyone who is worried about 
symptoms at any time is advised not to wait for screening but to contact their GP immediately, for 
appropriate follow-up care. 

 
For other queries patients can call the Freephone information line on 1800 45 45 55, email 
info@screeningservice.ie or contact your clinic directly. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you, but should you have any further queries please 
contact me. 
 

https://www2.hse.ie/screening-and-vaccinations/cervical-screening/how-to-book.html
mailto:info@screeningservice.ie


 
 
 
 

 

 
______________ 
Fiona Murphy 
Chief Executive 
National Screening Service 


